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WORKFORCE INVESTMENT BOARD

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 

August 20, 2012 – 9:00 pm
WorkLink Conference Room- Pendleton, SC
Members Present:
Ronnie Booth



David Collins



Trent Acker
Richard Blackwell

Members Absent:

Stephanie Collins


Burris Nelson



Stan Brooks
Staff Present:

Crayton Pruitt



Shae Rozakos



Brandi Runion
Sharon Crite



Windy Graham


Jennifer Kelly

Patty Manley
Guests:

Steve Pelissier
I. Executive Session

Executive Session was held prior to the Committee Meeting.

II. Call to Order
Chair David Collins called the meeting to order and announced the meeting was being recorded for processing of minutes.  A quorum was present to conduct business of the committee.  
III. Minutes 
The minutes from the 03/02/2012 meeting were e-mailed with the meeting notice and included in the meeting packet.  Chair Collins called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.

COMMITTEE ACTION TAKEN: Dr. Ronnie Booth made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, seconded by Trent Acker.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

IV. Steering Committee Update/High Performing Board
Shae Rozakos, WorkLink Executive Director, reported that there had been two Steering Committee meetings held since the last Executive Committee meeting in March with an additional meeting to be scheduled to address the vacancies on the Board.  Ms. Rozakos stated that one Labor seat vacated by Hugh Foster.  At the 05/17/12 Steering Committee meeting, Neal Smith agreed to find a replacement in order to meet the requirement of having two Labor representatives on the Board and is focusing on Public Safety. Once Ms. Rozakos receives confirmation from Mr. Allen of the 09/20/12 Steering Committee meeting, she will make reminders of the vacancy appointments that need to be made. 
Ms. Rozakos called the board’s attention to Item III of the 03/02/12 meeting minutes for clarification.  The update states 27 members; however there are currently 29 members.  Ms. Rozakos explained that the Board had previously approved a membership increase to a maximum of 30 Board members. The intention was to not have all the seats filled for such purpose of; if changes in membership requirements are made, they would not have to go before the Steering Committee each time.  
Ms. Rozakos informed the Committee that she will be attending the State Workforce Investment Board meeting on Tuesday, 08/21/12 in Columbia.  One item of note on the Agenda is Recognition of the High Performing Board. 
V. Anderson Facility
Ms. Rozakos provided an update on the condition of the Whitner Street facility. 
Chair Collins and Dr. Booth stated everyone is in agreement that the current facility has long outlived its usefulness and recommended that Ms. Rozakos proceed with discussions for alternative facilities. Ms. Rozakos will discuss with DEW what the state’s expectations are.
VI. Labor Market Analysis – Next Steps
A. EMSI Conference
Ms. Rozakos informed the Committee that she will be attending an EMSI user conference in Idaho, September 9th – 13th. The conference is covering New User Training, Analyst Training and Career Coach Training.  Dr. Booth stated as an F.Y.I. that Tri-County Technical College has signed a contract for Career Coach that will be on the website and accessible to anyone in the community. Dr. Booth also stated it is great to get the training to learn how to integrate it but no need to sign a contract since the College is currently doing Career Coach.    
B. ROI Analysis
Chair Collins spoke about the return on investment for the EMSI analysis and the concerns it raised for him stating the salaries as shown in the analysis appear as though we are creating a lot of lower wage jobs.
VII. ACOG Indirect
Steve Pelissier from the Appalachian Council of Governments provided handouts to Committee Members and WorkLink staff referring to the Memo that was generated in March 2012. WorkLink had budgeted to pay ACOG $20,804 in Direct Expenses and $112,923 in Indirect Expenses. Mr. Pelissier explained that Indirect funds come from an approved Federal formula and this amount varies month to month based on items in the formula with the primary item being salaries. The Memo shows a projection that the net fees from WorkLink to ACOG would be $9,743 less than the figure included in WorkLink’s initial 2012 budget.  Mr. Pelissier pointed out that as the spreadsheet shows, those original projections did not calculate as anticipated. Actual expenses increased each month for the final three months.  Mr. Pelissier stated ACOG will hold WorkLink harmless for the total expense figure. 
Mr. Pelissier proposed that ACOG stop charging WorkLink Direct Expenses and only charge Indirect Expenses with Indirect Expenses calculating at or around 42%.
COMMITTEE ACTION TAKEN:  Richard Blackwell made a motion to incorporate the changes as stated above in to the budget and carry to the Finance Committee for approval.  Trent Acker seconded.  Motion carried with unanimous voice approval.

VIII. Work Ready Communities Initiative Update
Ms. Rozakos reported that the State is to be sending letters to the County Council Chairs with an invitation to participate in the very near future.  Each county will be required to apply for participation and appoint a representative to the Work Ready Communities Initiative for their respective county. Ms. Rozakos stated the official launch for the program is set for October and is hoping to obtain an update regarding the program, at the State WIB meeting she is attending, in order lay the groundwork and have explanations necessary to know how we need to be involved.
IX. Other Business
Mr. Pelissier reported that the Budget & Control Board made the decision to increase medical insurance by 9.2%.  The State is covering 4.6% of the increase for State Agencies and employees.  The ACOG Board made the decision to cover the entire 9.2% increase for the employee portion and will cover half or 4.6% of the increase for family coverage.

Ms. Rozakos along with the Staff of WorkLink stated they are very aware and appreciative.  

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
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